
 
 

The Love of God Makes Us Do Great Things 
https://saintphilipneriblessedsacrament.org/  

 

Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity - Year B – May 26, 2024 

Mass Schedule  
Mass:              Sacrament of Penance: 
Saturday:5:00 pm – Holy Name (English)    Thursdays 5:30 p.m. - 6:15 p.m. (Eng. & Sp.) 
Sunday:7:30 am and 10:00 am                   – Holy Name Church 
   – St. Philip Neri (English)     Saturdays 4 p.m. - 4:45 p.m. (Eng. & Sp.) 

12:30 pm – Holy Name (Spanish)           – Holy Name Church 
 

Also, on Facebook & our Website (English)  Sundays 6:45 a.m. - 7:15 a.m. (Eng. & Sp.) 
                   – St. Philip Neri Church 
                By appointment anytime with priest. (Eng. & Sp.) 
Weekday Masses: 

Tuesday at 8:15 a.m. (Eng.) – St. Philip Neri Church 
[All-school Mass when St. Philip Neri School is in session] 

Wednesday at 8:15 a.m. (Eng.) – Holy Name Church 
[All-school Mass when Holy Name School is in session] 

Thursday at 6:30 p.m. (Sp.) – Holy Name Church 
Friday at 8:15 a.m. (Eng.) – St. Philip Neri Church 

[All-school Mass when St. Philip Neri School is in session] 
 

Holy Days:  See calendar in this bulletin. 
 

Journey of Faith Sister Parish: Holy Name Catholic Church 2909 Fontenelle Blvd. Omaha, NE 68104 

Parish Office: 3014 N. 45th St. Omaha, NE 68104    402-451-6622    www.holynameomaha.org 

Parish Contacts:  
 

St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament Parish Office:  402-455-1289  
           Hours:  Tuesday – Friday 9:00 a.m.  -  12:30 p.m.                Closed for Lunch                  1:30 p.m.  -  5:00 p.m.  

 

           Fr. Damien J. Cook, Pastor              email:  djcook@archomaha.org 
           Fr. Anthony Weidner, Senior Associate Pastor   email:  saweidner@archomaha.org  
           George Butterfield, Deacon            email:  georgebutterfield@archomaha.org 
           Brendan Kelly, Deacon               email:  bmkelly@archomaha.org 
           Josh Cantu, Business Manager            email:  jacantu@archomaha.org  
           Sandy Leininger, Website/Data Base Coordinator   email:  srleininger@archomaha.org 
           Mary Ramm, Secretary                                 email:  meramm@archomaha.org              

School: 402-315-3500  Mrs. Anne Jensen, Principal    email: ajensen@spnschoolomaha.org 
                                       Denise Smith, Administrative Assistant email: dmsmith@schools.archomaha.org 
                Michele Yates, Athletic Director   email: meyates@archomaha.org  
 

Religious Education:  402-455-1289     
           John Gencarelli, Director of Adult & Youth Evangelization – English    email: jgencarelli@archomaha.org 
           Monica Valles, Director of Religious Education – Youth – Bilingual      email: mavalles@archomaha.org   
             

Bulletin submissions must be received in writing or by email before Noon on Wednesday. 
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God speaks to us in many ways, including through this Sunday’s Scripture readings. 
 

Then Jesus approached and said to them, “All power in heaven and on earth has been given to me. Go, therefore, 
and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the holy Spirit, 
teaching them to observe all that I have commanded you. And behold, I am with you always, until the end of the 
age.”  (Matthew 28: 18-20) 
 

Reading 1  Deuteronomy 4: 32-24, 9-40  Reading 2  Romans 8: 14-17   
Gospel  Matthew 28: 16-20 

 

Questions of the Week – 
  Adults:  As each of us is called and sent by Christ, how have you incorporated this into your own life?    
  Children:   Why do you think Catholics make “The Sign of the Cross” when we pray?  

Please continue to pray with the Pope the formation of Religious and Seminarians. 
We pray for the Holy Father; that religious women and men, and seminarians grow in their own vocations through 

their human, pastoral, spiritual and community formation, leading them to be credible witnesses to the Gospel. 

St. Vincent de Paul Call Coordinator for the week of Monday, May 27: Cheryl Henkenius 
Immanuel Hospital EMHC on Thursday, May 30: Bonnie Shea, Mary Todd 
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Altar Servers 

7:30 AM 
SUNDAY, 
JUNE 2 

George 
Butterfield 

Bill Cheese 
Kathy Rossito 

  Paul Gray 
Norm Hanson 
Chuck Livengood 
Michael Ramsgard 

Pamela 
Hughes 

Joel Sutherland 
Andrew 
Sutherland 

10:00 AM 
SUNDAY, 
JUNE 2 

Brendan 
Kelly 

Kelli Brock 
Geri Schmidt 
Bill Schmidt 

Jean and 
Friends 

Eric Brink 
Gayle Haman 
Mark Lampe 
Joseph Parys 

Sadie 
Bohnenkamp 

Charles 
Bohnenkamp 
Jack Leininger 

Parish Support     
 

May 13-19, 2024 
 

Weekly Budgeted Amount                                 $8,795.90     
 Weekly Collections 
 ParishSoft                                                      $4,715.00 
 SPN-BS Sunday Masses          $4,347.00 
 Holy Name Mass             $170.00 
Total Weekly Collections                                $9,232.00 
Total Weekly Variance – Over (Under)            $436.10 

Mass Intentions    May 27-June 2 
 

Monday    9:00 AM Memorial Day Mass (at Forest 
         Lawn Cemetery Historic Chapel) 
 

Tuesday - SPN  8:15 AM Sunny Smith Silverman + and 
         Kingsley & Tootie Smith + 
       

Wednesday - HN 8:15 AM Richard & Rita Hiber + and 
 - English      Patricia McGovern  
 

Thursday  - HN  6:30 PM Martin Diaz + 
 -  Spanish     
 

Friday - SPN   8:15 AM Mary Tess Wertzberger + 
 

Saturday - HN  5:00 PM Day Nguyen + 
 - English 
 

Sunday - SPN  7:30 AM Jerry & Katie Zenk + 
 - English        10:00 AM Our Parish Families Int. 
 - HN, Spanish   12:30 PM María de Jesús Acevedo +  
         and Oliva Castaneda + 
 

SPN = St. Philip Neri Church    HN = Holy Name Church 
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From the Pastor 
 

St. Philip Neri Feast Day! 
While today’s celebration of the Solemnity of the Holy Trinity supplants any other liturgical celebrations, today, May 
26th, is the actual feast day of St. Philip Neri, the patron Saint of joy! First class relics of St. Philip Neri will be available 
for veneration in SPN Church today. Moreover, to joyfully celebrate him and the 119th anniversary of the institution of 
St. Philip Neri Parish, there will be a light reception with baked and brunch items after the 7:30 a.m. and 10 a.m. 
Sunday Masses today in the St. Philip Neri Church basement (SPN-BS Parish Center). We hope you can attend, and, in 
the spirit of gladness, tell as many jokes to fellow guests as possible: Laughter and good humor are the best medicines. 
The 11 a.m. reception will also be a further opportunity to congratulate the 2024 Spirit of St. Philip Neri Award 
recipients. 
 

Memorial Day Closures & Special Mass 
The parish offices of both HN and SPN-BS will be closed on Memorial Day, this Monday, May 27th. We will offer a special 
Mass in English this Monday at 9 a.m. in the Historic Chapel of Forest Lawn Cemetery. Please enter the cemetery from 
the Mormon Bridge Road entrance and make your way through the cemetery to its southeastern corner. We hope 
parishioners from both parishes might join us as we pray especially for our fallen soldiers and our country. 
 

Humble Jumble Store 
The Holy Name Humble Jumble Store is offering 50% off all its items throughout May and is now open additional hours 
on Sundays. The store, located in the southeast corner of the Holy Name School building, will now be open on Sundays 
from 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. and from 1:30 p.m. until 2:30 p.m. Find some great buys for your households, especially 
before the Humble Jumble Store closes in mid-June and the space reverts to Holy Name School. 
 

Totus Tuus 
Totus Tuus (“toe-tus” “two-us”) is a weeklong, faith-filled camp offered by the Archdiocese of Omaha at various 
parishes throughout the summer. For our HN and SPN-BS parishioners, we are hosting it this year in the St. Philip Neri 
School building and grounds from June 16th through June 21st. Please pick up a registration sheet near the church exits 
or, for more information, see the bulletin or visit the St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament website. Space is limited, so sign 
up today! 

 

Fr. Weidner Away 
Fr. Weidner, the part-time Senior Associate Pastor serving both our parishes, will be away May 21-June 3 because of a 
surgery. Please pray for his successful recuperation and for his good health. 
 

Ordination to the Priesthood 
Ordination Masses are inspiring and filled with grace. All are invited to attend the ordination of two of our 
Archdiocesan seminarians as they become priests: Deacons Zach Eischeid and Matthew Pohlman. The ordination to the 
priesthood will occur this Saturday, June 1st, at 10 a.m. in St. Cecilia Cathedral. 
 

Holy Name Garage Sale 
The Saint Vincent de Paul Society (SVdP) of Holy Name Parish is having a “Huge Garage Sale” June 13-16, 2024. This is 
our major fundraiser to help our neighbors in need with our food pantry, rent, and utility assistance. Please bring any 
donations of clean, unbroken items (no clothes, please) to the Holy Name Cafeteria June 10-12, between 10 a.m. and 3 
p.m. If you would like to help with the sale, please contact Mary Adams at 402-250-2964. Most of all, please attend and 
invite your family and friends. You are sure to find something that you need/want and will help people in need at the 
same time. 
 

CEC Weekends 
Men and women of Holy Name and St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament parishes, you are strongly encouraged to take 
part in the CEC (Christians Encounter Christ/Cursillo) Weekend on Jun 7-9 for men and June 21-23 for women. The 
weekends begin on a Friday evening and conclude on Sunday evening, so you don’t have to miss work. These weekends 
will be conducted in English, though there are Cursillo weekends offered in Spanish. To learn more, speak with our 
parishes’ Director of Adult & Youth Evangelization, John Gencarelli, at jgencarelli@archomaha.org or call him via the 
SPN-BS Parish Office, or contact Fr. Cook. You won’t regret attending these weekends! 
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Fulltime Bilingual D.R.E. Wanted 
The family of parishes including Holy Name and St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament in Omaha, NE is looking for a fulltime 
Bilingual Director of Religious Education & Sacramental Preparation. The job features generous compensation and 
benefits in a faith-filled environment. Previous experience and/or certification in Religious Education and catechesis is 
recommended. For more information about the position, visit https://careers.archomaha.org/. Resumés should be sent 
to the pastor, Fr. Cook, at djcook@archomaha.org.  
 

Se busca D.R.E. bilingüe de tiempo completo  
La familia de parroquias, Holy Name y St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament en Omaha, NE, está buscando un Director 
Bilingüe de Educación Religiosa y Preparación Sacramental de tiempo completo. El trabajo ofrece una remuneración y 
beneficios generosos en un ambiente lleno de fe. Se recomienda experiencia previa y/o certificación en Educación 
Religiosa y catequesis. Para obtener más información sobre el puesto, visite https://careers.archomaha.org/. Los 
currículums deben enviarse al párroco, P. Cook, en djcook@archomaha.org.  
 

Baptism Classes in English 
The Baptism preparation session conducted in English for expectant parents and parents with unbaptized infants or 
small children occurs from 2 p.m.-4 p.m. on the First Sunday of every month in the Parish Center (basement) of St. 
Philip Neri Church. The next Baptism Preparation Class in English is NEXT Sunday, June 2nd, 2024. Participation in one 
of our preparation classes, either in Spanish or in English, is necessary to schedule a day and time for a Baptism in 
either HN or SPN churches. Pre-registration is required. Please contact the secretary of your respective parish office, 
Holy Name or St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament, to pre-register. 
 

Baptism Classes in Spanish at Holy Name 
Parents seeking to baptize their infants and small children need to attend our Baptism preparation class. Classes in 
Spanish for both parents and potential godparents are offered in Holy Name Church every other month. The next 
Baptism Class in Spanish in Holy Name Church is Sunday, June 16th, from 3 p.m. until 6 p.m. Please contact the Holy 
Name Parish Office to pre-register. 
 

The Spirit of St. Philip Neri Award 
Every year we select a parishioner or couple that embody the virtues 
of St. Philip Neri, especially that of joyful service, to receive the Spirit 
of St. Philip Neri Award. It is always a challenging assignment since 
our parish is replete with faith filled and loving parishioners, but this 
year we honor Kevin and Pamela Hughes. 
 

Kevin has almost spent his entire life in St. Philip Neri Parish. He 
graduated from St. Philip Neri Catholic School in 1973 and began 
attending the school in first grade. He furthered his education in the 
neighborhood, attending a year at Rummel High School and then 
continuing in the school as it became Roncalli Catholic High School.  
 

While Pam, the daughter of a military dad, traveled much in her 
childhood, she grew up in Papillion, attending St. Mary’s Grade School 
and then Papillion High School. Pam and Kevin met in 1985, 
discovering that they both worked in the same building, and, after 
their wedding in 1987, they moved into the only house they have ever 
lived in, a house that is just up the street from St. Philip Neri Church.  
It is fair to say that the church has been a beacon to them in more ways than simple geography. 
 

Kevin’s parents were highly involved in St. Philip Neri Parish. Pam also grew up in a household that greatly participated 
in parish life, but Kevin’s parents provided a roadmap for the then newlywed couple to follow as members of St. Philip 
Neri Parish. Kevin and Pam sat with his parents at Mass, and, as his parents always joined parish friends for dinner after 
the Saturday evening Mass, Kevin and Pam continued that tradition, extending the fellowship of the Mass into 
solidarity with fellow parishioners. In fact, these dinners grew beyond the goodness of camaraderie; they became the 
occasion of small group sharing around the Gospel through the Live Lent Together series. 

The Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity                                                                    May 26, 2024 

2024 The Spirit of St. Philip Neri Award Winners:              
Kevin and Pam Hughes 
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As both Kevin and Pam attended Catholic Schools, so they enrolled their own children, Jeff and Allison, into St. Philip 
Neri Catholic School. The Hughes poured themselves into service of the school, serving as treasures for the Home and 
School. Kevin was a coach and Pam was the troop leader to the school’s Girl Scouts. Since no one wanted to keep score 
for basketball and volleyball games, Pam and Kevin volunteered. 
 

As an auditor, Kevin has assisted the parish’s Finance Council with his financial savvy and acumen. He has served on the 
council since Fr. Loecker first asked him on to it. He has further helped to count money for our Fall Festival. He also has 
served as the Financial Secretary of our Knights of Columbus and has volunteered to help in much of their community-
building outreach, from Movie Knights to Pancake Breakfasts. From behind the counter, Kevin enjoys meeting fellow 
parishioners and guests. For Kevin, it is all about the community of our parish that draws him in and gives him life. It is 
no different with Pam. 
 

Pam used her knowledge of Excel and offered a way to assist then parish secretary Kathy Rossitto with the scheduling 
of all the liturgical ministers. For around the last 15 years, Pam has continued this helpful role (though Pam is happy to 
pass it on to another kind parishioner should one be willing to adopt this important, specialized ministry – hint, hint, 
hint). Pam herself is an ardent member of Toastmasters and has used her excellent speaking and narrating skills to 
enhance our worship. She has served as a parish lector for approximately 5 years. She loves to prepare for the 
proclamation of the Word, diving into the readings a week in advance. She pours over the workbooks to understand the 
material and so that she can help the congregation hear God’s voice for them.  
 

Such preparation also enhances Pam’s own communion with the Lord. She credits Fr. Loecker for opening the power of 
the Word to her during the Year of St. Paul, when he offered classes in between the morning Masses about Scripture. It 
dawned upon her that human beings don’t change. The Bible is relevant to all of us and not just to people thousands of 
years ago. They relate to us now! More recently, seeing a need to recruit more EMHC, Pam has volunteered to train 
them, even when she isn’t one. Pam and Kevin don’t wait to be called upon, but offer solutions and assistance 
wherever they can, even stepping into the unknown. 
 

Though already Catholic herself, Pam regularly attended our parish’s classes for adults becoming Catholic. She loves to 
grow in her faith and knowledge and has also attended various Bible Studies offered by parishioners Marsha Moon and 
Diane Sullivan. This year we began a new way of offering formation for adults wishing to become Catholic. Rather than 
a standard, one-size-fits-all, weekly, fixed meeting, our parish has begun to offer various small groups and mentors to 
lead individuals or families into the Faith. This new approach allows inquirers to start formation whenever they come to 
us and in a way that accommodates those with unique work and family schedules, as well as backgrounds and needs. I 
asked Pam to consider becoming the mentor of one of these small groups. At first, she was concerned: What if the 
candidates had questions she didn’t know? How would she present the materials? Any fear or apprehension didn’t 
keep Pam from saying yes, and she leaned into the adventure, noting that “nothing is ever as hard as it seems.” As a 
result of her yes, a mother and son both received Baptism and the further Sacraments of Initiation in the Easter Vigil.  
 

Kevin and Pam are opposites in many ways. He is more extroverted while she is 
more introverted, but both share a deep love of this parish and the community 
that nourishes them. Though there have been lots of changes in the parish over 
the years, from various pastors to parish mergers and changed Mass times and 
locations, Kevin and Pam see one consistent truth: the community of believers.  
Both are grateful for the continuity, familiarity, and bonds of love present in our 
parish, a truth symbolized by the very proximity of their home to the church 
building and school. As much as they have received from the parish, they wish to 
give back. Reminiscing and in a spirit of thanksgiving and determination, Kevin 
remarks: “I don’t want to lose this.” In acknowledgement of their humble service 
and dogged dedication to sustain our parish, we are honored to present the 2024 
Spirit of St. Philip Neri Award to Kevin and Pam Hughes. They will be officially 
honored during today’s 10 a.m. Mass, Sunday, May 26th, the very memorial of  
St. Philip Neri. 
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Saint Philip Neri, pray for us 

 



 
The Week Ahead             
    

Sunday, May 26   Feast of Saint Philip Neri 
 6:45 a.m. Reconciliation - (En/Sp) - SPN Church 
   7:30 a.m. Mass (En) - SPN Church 
    Reception following Mass - Parish Center 
   10:00 a.m. Mass (Eg) - SPN Church      
    Reception following Mass - Parish Center       
   12:30 p.m. Mass (Sp) - HN Church  
 

Monday, May 27  Memorial Day 
 9:00 a.m. Mass (En) - Forest Lawn Cemetery Chapel                
 

Tuesday, May 28 
    8:15 a.m. Mass (En) - SPN Church 
     

Wednesday, May 29 
 8:15 a.m. Mass (En) - HN Church 
  

Thursday, May 30 
 3:30 p.m. SVDP Meeting - AC Conference Room 
 5:30 p.m. Reconciliation (En/Sp) - HN Church 
 6:30 p.m. Mass (Sp) - HN Church 
 

Friday, May 31 
 8:15 a.m. Mass (En) - SPN Church   
 

Saturday, June 1 
 10:00 a.m. Priesthood Ordination Mass  
    - Saint Cecilia Cathedral   
 1:00 p.m. SPN Class of 1979 45-year 8th Grade  
    Reunion - Parish Center 
 4:00 p.m. Reconciliation (En/Sp) - HN Church 
 5:00 p.m. Mass (En) - HN Church 
 6:00 p.m. Wine & Cheese Reception - HN Narthex 
 

Sunday, June 2    
 6:45 a.m. Reconciliation - (En/Sp) - SPN Church 
   7:30 a.m. Mass (En) - SPN Church 
 8:45 a.m. Women’s Breakfast - Parish Center 
   10:00 a.m. Mass (En) - SPN Church      
   12:30 p.m. Mass (Sp) - HN Church  
 2:00 p.m. Baptism Class - SPN Parish Center 

Memorial Day Masses: Monday, May 27 
Our parish has a long tradition of offering Mass in the 
Historic Chapel of Forest Lawn Cemetery on Memorial 
Day. Please join us for this special Mass on Memorial Day, 
Monday, May 27th at 9 a.m. Please enter the cemetery 
from the Mormon Bridge Road entrance and make your 
way through the cemetery to its southeastern corner. We 
hope parishioners from both parishes might join us as we 
pray especially for our fallen soldiers and our country. 
 

Catholic Cemeteries  
Mass will be celebrated on Memorial Day, May 27 at 10 
a.m. at each of the five Archdiocesan Catholic Cemeteries: 
Calvary Cemetery - 7710 West Center Road 
Resurrection Cemetery  - 7800 West Center Road 
Holy Sepulchre Cemetery - 4912 Leavenworth Street 
Saint Mary Cemetery - 3353 Q Street 
Saint Mary Magdalene Cemetery - 5226 South 46th Street 

 

 

June 5: 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm. All adults and Chaperones 
going to Steubenville need to meet in the Parish Center 
Conference Room to plan for the trip and be given all the 
information they need as leaders. Youth do NOT need to 
attend this meeting. Dinner will be served.  
  

June 26: 7:00 pm to 8:15 pm - All youth, their parents, 
and adults going to Steubenville, please meet in the SPN-
BS Parish Center for an informational meeting with any 
last-minute details.  
  

Totus Tuus 2024  
  

June 16-21: We NEED volunteers, both youth and adults, 
to help with the Totus Tuus day program. ALL 7-12 grade 
students are encouraged to attend the night program. 
Register here:  https://vbspro.events/p/events/4b0926. 
   

June 16-21, 2024: Totus Tuus is a Catholic summer youth 
program dedicated to sharing the Gospel and promoting 
the Catholic Faith through catechesis, evangelization, 
Christian witness, and Eucharistic worship. It is open to all 
1st to 6th graders during the day and 7th to 12th graders in 
the evening. Online registration is available here:  
https://vbspro.events/p/events/4b0926 or stop by 
either office to pick up a paper registration.   
 

Steubenville 2024 
 

Friday, July 5th: Please meet at St. Philip Neri Church, 
8200 N 30th St, Omaha, NE 68112, no later than 6:15 
am. We will stow our gear on the bus and then move to 
the Church for Mass at 6:30 am, so that we can leave by 
7:00 am to arrive by 2:00 pm in Springfield, MO at the 
Steubenville Conference. 
 

Sunday, July 7th: We will return between 7:00 pm and 
9:00 pm that evening. We will have the youth call when 
we are about an hour from Omaha. 
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Sunday, May 26   
Feast of Saint Philip Neri   
In honor of the Feast Day of 
our patron Saint Philip Neri on 
Sunday, May 26, there will be a 
reception in the Parish Center 
after Masses with pastries, 
fruit, and refreshments.  
 

Kevin and Pamela Hughes will 
be honored for the Spirit of 
Saint Philip Neri award. 

 

 

https://vbspro.events/p/events/4b0926
https://vbspro.events/p/events/4b0926


 

Christian Humor: 
• My favorite winter activity is going back        
inside where it’s warm and putting 
pajamas on.  
• I wish I could drop my body off at the 
gym and pick it up when it’s ready. 
• Taco salads are best if you don’t want 
anyone to notice that you’re actually 
eating 20 tacos at once.  
• Being married is like having a best friend 
who doesn’t remember anything you say.  
• The inventor of autocorrect died. The 
funnel will be held tomato.  
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The Garden Angels are getting Busy.  
YES! Spring is here!  
If you would like to help 
defray the costs of 
beautifying our grounds, 
please drop your change 
in the watering cans by 
the doors of the Church  
or put it in an envelope 
marked “Garden Angels” 
in the collection basket.  
If you would like to help 
by pulling weeds, planting, or watering, 
please call the Parish Office. 

 

All Women of the Parishes are Invited to our  
Annual Women’s Breakfast 

Sunday, June 2nd at 8:45 AM 
in the Parish Center (done in 

time for 10 AM Mass). 
Come and meet up with old 
friends or make new friends 

from the parishes.  
 Just come and “bloom” 
where you are planted (seated)!  

Sponsored by the Guardian Angels Women’s Group. 

Free Organic Compost - Black Dirt 
Wonderful for gardens - tilled shavings and 
horse manure - must come out and pick it 
up!  Call Rose Edwards at 402-680-2991. 

All Eucharistic Exposition Adorers are invited to a nice 
evening in which you can get to know more of your 
colleagues. Remember I, your coordinator, talked about 
“Communities of Three” for each hour? Well, we actually 
have multiple communities across hours and days.  
 

This is for folks on “Joann’s List” and the “Unlisted”.  All of 
you, please come. This includes all office and school staff. 
However, you must RSVP by text or phone as there will be a 
sandwich style buffet. Free will donations accepted.  

June 6th at 6 p.m.  
444 Riverfront Plaza, the Skyline Room  

(The view of Omaha is spectacular.)  
402-215-5532 

When you arrive, a nice person will give you a parking pass 
to place on your dashboard. The Riverfront HOA provides 
parking spaces for guests. Note the nice person who gives 
out parking passes leaves at 7 p.m., so it’s best to arrive 
between 6 p.m. and 7 p.m. Otherwise, call the phone 
number above and Suzanne Schonberner, my partner in 
crime, will retrieve you and issue a parking pass.  
Sincerely, Joann Feller, Eucharistic Exposition Coordinator 

Knights of Columbus Pancake Breakfast 
On Sunday, June 9th after the 
Masses, all are invited to enjoy a 
delicious breakfast in the Parish 
Center. Proceeds will go toward 
the cost of the new freezer and 
refrigerator in the Parish Center. 
Invite your family and friends. 



 

Rev. Mr. Matthew 
Pohlman 

 

North American College 
St. Gerald Parish   Ralston, NE 

 

As a Parish and as a School, we are praying for the 
Seminarians of the Archdiocese of Omaha. Every two 
weeks we will feature a young man who is discerning a 
vocation to the priesthood.  
 

Please join us in praying: God our Father, You made 
each of us to receive our gifts in the Body of Christ. We 
ask that You inspire young people whom You call to 
the priesthood and consecrated life to courageously 
follow Your will. Send workers into Your great harvest 
so that the Gospel is preached, the poor are served 
with love, the suffering are comforted, and Your 
people are strengthened by the Sacraments. We ask 
this through Christ our Lord. Amen. - Pope Francis 
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The Eagle Way 
Dream, Believe, Pray, Achieve 

 

Come Join our Family!  
Registration is Open  

for the 2024-2025 School Year 
 

402-315-3500 spnschoolomaha.com 

 
 



Message from S.A.L.T.   
If you haven’t signed 
up yet to be in touch 
with a member of 
S.A.L.T., please do so 
on the display in the 
narthex of the church. 
Three new names 
have been added: Sharon Olson, Jean Little, and 
JoAnn Todd. Following are those who are on our 
list: Joe Hernandez, Carol Schade, Jean Jones,  
Joan McGargill-Durr, Bob and Fannie Parker,  
Carol Parks, Henry Kelly, Fred and Liz Maycock,  
Pat Potter, Donna Thibodeau, Mary Miner,  
Phyllis Huser, Jim Kimble, Rich and Rita Muff, 
Theresa Andrews, Irene Nordhues, Mary Bierma, 
and Jane Vlcek. Thanks to all who are helping these 
people be in touch with their parish. 
 

https://formed.org/signup 
Our parish has a subscription to this evangelization 
and catechetical tool put together by the Augustine 
Institute. Many different apostolates have teamed 
up as co-workers in the vineyard to provide a 
proverbial ocean of solidly Catholic material to help 
us grow in our friendship/relationship with Christ 
and the Church He founded. At the link above, find 
the phrase “Create a New Account”. Enter your 
parish: St Philip Neri Church or zip code 68112. 
Click “Next” and add your name and email address. 
BOOM! You’ll be in...enjoying any number of cool, 
faith-building episodes. For those with tablets and 
“smart” phones, Formed also has an app which has 
been used for group sessions. Questions? call or 
email the Parish Office. 

Omaha Welcomes the Stranger 
The gospel asks that we “welcome the stranger” among 
us. Omaha Welcomes the Stranger is a non-profit 
organization (501c3) that provides temporary shelter and 
hospitality for migrants and asylum seekers who arrive in 
Omaha and assists them in finding permanent housing.  
At this time, Omaha Welcomes the Stranger (OWS), is 
assisting a migrant family in need of a vehicle that can 
accommodate six people - Dad, Mom, 3 children and a 
new baby on the way.  If you know of a used vehicle that 
could be donated to OWS for this family, please contact 
Tom or Margaret at 531-777-2893 or  
tom-margaret@cox.net.   
If you would like to help sponsor a migrant family or learn 
more about how you can assist asylum seekers in our 
community, please contact OWS at  
tom-margaret@cox.net  Thank you! 
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Enjoy an exclusive weekend away with your spouse. The 
Couples Retreat includes one private room and 
bathroom per couple, plus all meals, activities, and 
retreat content. Please plan to check in on Friday from 4
-6 p.m. and check out on Sunday from 12-2 p.m.  
The retreat is currently sold out, but many cancelations 
are expected. To be added to a waiting list for this 
retreat, send an email to info@cloistersonheplate.com. 

http://spnbs.formed.org/
mailto:tom-margaret@cox.net
mailto:tom-margaret@cox.net


 

The Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity                                                                    May 26, 2024 



 

The Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity                                                                    May 26, 2024 

V2 Discovery Camp - Summer 
Leadership Camp for Boys in Grades 5-9 
Sunday, July 28 to Wednesday, July 31 

Camp Kateri Tekakwitha, McCool Junction, NE 
  

Virtus et Veritas (V2) Ministries cultivates authentic 
encounters with God and fellow man through adventure 
experiences and formation in virtue and truth to develop 
Christ-like leaders. Virtus et Veritas was founded in 2015 
as a week-long summer leadership camp for boys.  
 

Virtus et Veritas is offering a new V2 Discovery Camp - a 
half-week camp that is geared towards first-time campers 
and father-son participation. The camp is 4 days and 3 
nights and is hosted at Camp Kateri Tekakwitha.  
  

This is the perfect opportunity for: first-time campers, 
boys who are hesitant to attend a full-week camp, and 
those who are currently on the waitlist for V2 Camp Week 
1 or Week 2 (boys can remain on the waitlist in the event a 
spot opens). 
  

Both weeks of V2 Camp are full with a waitlist, so V2 
Discovery Camp is expected to fill up fast. Register NOW to 
secure your spot and receive the early bird discount. 
Registration links can be found at:  
v2ministries.org/adventures/#discovery. 

Campers participate in a variety of activities including: 
altar server training, competitive team building, daily Saint 
and Bible studies, daily Mass/Adoration/Reconciliation, 
and father/son activities. 
 

Campers: Boys entering 5th-9th grade in the fall 

• Boys entering 5th grade in the fall are required to 
attend with a father or father-figure. 

• Boys entering 6th through 9th grade in the fall are 
encouraged, but not required, to attend with a father 
or father-figure. 

Price: $400 $375 through June 2. 
 

Youth Leaders: 
Ages: Young men entering 10th-12th grade in the fall. 
Youth Leaders are selected through application and 
interview process. Registration takes places after selection. 
  

*If you have previously filled out the application for V2 
Camp, you do not need to apply again. Please email your 
request to serve as a Youth Leader 
to info@v2ministries.org. 
 

Adults: 19 and over. Price: $400 $375 through June 2. *All 
adults must complete Safe Environment training prior to 
camp. For Safe Environment training registration, visit 
https://archomaha.org/safe-environment/. 
 

If you are interested in volunteering in the kitchen or as a 
nurse/doctor, please email info@v2ministries.org for 
more information. Questions? Don’t hesitate to reach out 
to V2 Ministries at info@v2ministries.org.  

v2ministries.org 

On June 21-23, Catholics in the Archdiocese of Omaha will 
participate in the first-ever National Eucharistic Pilgrimage. 
The pilgrimage consists of four routes that lead to 
Indianapolis for the 10th National Eucharistic Congress July 
17-21.  
 

One of the four pilgrimage routes, the St. Junipero Serra 
Route, will pass through he Archdiocese of Omaha from 
June 21st to 23rd. Events in the Archdiocese of Omaha 
include:  
 

Friday, June 21: 
1 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. Eucharistic Procession begins at the 
Cloisters on the Platte and ends at Holy Family Shrine.  
 

Saturday, June 22: 
8 a.m. Mass followed by a breakfast with pilgrims at St. 
Benedict the Moor Catholic Church in Omaha  
12:30 p.m.-4:30 p.m. Adoration of Christ in the Most 
Blessed Sacrament at St. Augustine Catholic Church in 
Winnebago, Nebraska 
7 p.m.-8:30 p.m. Adoration at St. Wenceslaus Catholic 
Church in Omaha.  

Sunday, June 23: 
10:30 a.m. Mass at St. Cecilia Cathedral  
12 p.m. Eucharistic Procession from St. Cecilia Cathedral to 
St. John’s Church at Creighton University 
1 p.m. Adoration at St. John’s Church 
1:45 p.m. to 3:15 p.m. Eucharistic Procession from St. 
John’s Church to Tom Hanfan River’s Edge Park in Council 
Bluffs, Iowa. 
 

Learn more about the pilgrimage and congress and 
register for the free archdiocesan pilgrimage events at: 
https://archomaha.org/eucharistic-revival/  
 

*Tickets to the National Eucharistic Congress in 
Indianapolis July 17-21 are 30% off when you order 
through the Archdiocese of Omaha. 
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